Hopkins Area Fire Board

Minutes of the January 12, 2012   Third Quarter 2011/12 Meeting 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Chairman Evans at the Hopkins Public Safety Building.
Roll Call
Present were:   Mark Evans,  Earl Collier, Merle Coffey, Vern Bellgraph,  Mary Howard, Pat Kelsey, Sue Sebright and Chief Tim McKinnon 

Absent: Candy Adrianson

Others present: Bob Kerber and Brad Kerber
Finance Committee Review – Members reviewed bank statements and checking account registers. Motion by Kelsey and supported by Howard to approve. All ayes.
Minutes – Minutes of the October 5, 2011  meeting were read. Motion by Kelsey and supported by Coffey to approve as read. All ayes.  Minutes of the November 9 budget meeting were read. Motion by Kelsey and supported by Collier to approve as read. All ayes.
Financial – Capital asset acquisition fund balance is $24,336.75. Checking account balance is $16,874.37. Building fund balance is $8,843. Total funds on hand are $50,054.12.  Motion by Kelsey and seconded by Howard to approve. All ayes.
Old Business:

Audit – Almost ready.
Village Well – Well works great now. In the spring we will decide if we will run a water line to the fire station.

Brush Truck  - Hopkins Township paid for the chassis. We are still waiting for an estimate from Spencer for the rest of the truck. The truck is now at Spencer Manufacturing.
Raises for Officers and Firefighters – Chief McKinnon proposed a change to the raises we approved in the 2012/13 budget. We will review them and amend the budget if necessary at the next meeting.
New Business:
Officer Elections – The slate of fire board officers for 2012/13 is: Chairman, Mark Evans; Vice-Chair, Vern Bellgraph; Sec./Treasurer, Sue Sebright. Motion by Coffey and supported by Howard to approve the slate of officers and cast a unanimous ballot. All ayes.
Chief’s Report – see attached Fred Krumm has won a $2,500 grant from Monsanto Corp. to be presented to the Hopkins Fire Dept. The firefighters would like to purchase a CO monitor. The cost would be $4,250. The $1,800 balance would be covered by the Fire Board in the current budget or if need be, out of reserve money. Motion by Howard and supported by Kelsey to purchase the CO Monitor and pay the approximately $1,800 difference out of the 2011/12 budget or reserves. All ayes.
Other Business:

Space shortage at fire station – Space is a problem in the fire station. With the addition of the UTV in the station, the firefighters are having difficulty getting dressed for fire calls. There is not much floor space for them. The police car may have to go. The fire board and village will work together to come up with a solution. If the policecar moves out, we will agree to reimburse the village for snow removal.
Trailer for UTV – The cost of the trailer is $2,400. The volunteer fire fund paid $300 down payment. $1,650 is needed to complete the project. Motion by Collier and seconded by Evans to pay the remainder of the cost of the trailer for the UTV not to exceed $1700. All ayes.
NEXT MEETING – Wednesday, April 4, 2012 at 7:30 
Adjourn – Motion to adjourn by Evans and Coffey. All ayes. Meeting adjourned at 8:24 p.m.
